
MINUTES 

MONTANA HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
51st LEGISLATURE - REGULAR SESSION 

SUBCOMMITTEE ON GENERAL GOVERNMENT AND HIGHWAYS 

Call to Order: By Chairman Quilici, on January 17, 1989, at 
8:04 a.m. 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: All members were present. 

Members Excused: None. 

Members Absent: None. 

Staff Present: Pam Joehler, LFA 
Flo Smith, OBPP 
Mary Liedle, secretary 

HEARING ON DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION: ARCHITECTURE AND 
ENGINEERING DIVISION 

Tape No. l7A 

Presentation and Opening Statement: Pam Joehler gave an 
overview of the division. (See exhibit 1) 

Flo Smith, executive analyst, explained the division is 
authorized by 18-2-105 to assess a fee against monies 
available for construction projects to cover the cost 
of supervision. They are now charging a 1% fee against 
non-capitol projects, but feel the fee should be more 
realistic of the service provided. They are proposing 
a fee structure of 5%, 3% or 1% which would be based 
upon anticipated involvement by division staff in the 
planning or construction process. The division is also 
proposing to charge the Department of Lands a 1% fee 
for services provided involving land resolution 
projects during the 1991 biennium. 

List of Testifying Proponents and What Group They Represent: 

Tom O'Connell, Department of Architecture and 
Engineering 

List of Testifying Opponents and What Group They Represent: 
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None. 

Testimony: (17A 6.28) Tom O'Connell, Administrator of the 
Department of Architecture and Engineering gave an 
overview of the division. He explained this department 
administers the state's long range construction 
program. This includes buildings built with federal, 
state or private money at university campuses, 
institutions or any state agency. At anyone time 
there are about 200 active projects .throughout the 
state. 

This department is not responsible for the day to day 
maintenance on the campuses or any institution. The 
department is responsible for the construction of new 
facilities and major maintenance at those campuses. 

Tom discussed the budget differences between the LFA 
and executive budgets. (See exhibit 2) 

The difference of $2240 in travel may seem like a small 
amount but it is critical to the operation of the 
division. There is a conscious effort to get the 
construction people out on the field more to try to 
solve the problems on projects before they develop into 
arbitration or litigation. If the people are more 
involved in the construction of the facilities and if 
problems are addressed as they arise, there will be a 
better product for the State of Montana and time 
consuming, costly legal problems will be avoided. 

Questions From Subcommittee Members: (17A 5.30) Sen. Regan: 
1% is unrealistic for the procedure but isn't 5% high? 

Tom O'Connell, Administrator of the Architecture and 
Engineering Division, explained that 5% is probably 
still low if you look at the fee that would normally be 
negotiated with private consultants. The 5% fee we are 
proposing to charge would particularly be the 
Department of Highways where we do complete planning 
services for them. 

(17A 17.24) Sen. Regan: How many vacant positions do 
you have now? If we approve these budgets are we 
automatically restoring these positions without 
examining them? 

Pam Joehler explained that when the Appropriations 
Committee took action, the FTE that were going to be 
removed were identified. Those FTE are included in the 
executive and current level budgets. The committee 
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asked to know all Department of Administration 
positions that are open. If you approve one of the 
budgets, you will be restoring those positions, with 
the exception of those deleted by the House 
Appropriations Committee. 

(17A 18.53) Sen. Regan: Didn't the Governor declare a 
freeze and they have to come in and get the positions 
restored? 

Pam stated the freeze does not mean a deletion in FTE, 
it simply means they can't be hired right now. 

(17A 21.34) Sen. Stimatz: They say the long range 
building doesn't contribute to their operations and yet 
there's no general fund money, so where do they get 
their money? 

Tom O'Connell stated most of the funding comes from the 
cigarette tax. 

HEARING ON DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION: PUBLIC EMPLOYEES 
RETIREMENT SYSTEM 

Tape No. l7A 

Presentation and O~ening Statement: Pam Joehler, analyst, 
gave an overView and discussed the differences between 
the LFA and executive budgets. (See exhibit 3) 

Flo Smith, executive analyst, addressed the division'S 
modified requests. They are requesting $83,000 in FY90 
for computer enhancements for the Retirement Divisions 
active computer system. They are requesting .4 FTE 
which would increase their current 1.6 FTE level on 
those people assigned to work with the "buyback" (when 
participants in the system want to buy back service 
time) to 2 FTE. They are requesting approximately 
$6000 for each year. They are also requesting 
approximately $3500 per year for more pre-retirement 
seminars. They want to double the number. In regards 
to the elimination of the 1 FTE for the anticipated 
phase out of the social security program they've been 
administering, we may not be out of the social security 
business at this time so they may be coming back in for 
a budget amendment for an FTE so they can resolve the 
audit years back to 1984. 

List of Testifying Proponents and What Group They Represent: 

Larry Nachtsheim, Public Employees Retirement System 
Linda King, Public Employees Retirement System 
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List of Testifying Opponents and What Group They Represent: 

None. 

Testimony: (17A 30.48) Larry Nachtsheim, Administrator 
Public Employees Retirement Division: The primary 
function of the division is to provide information and 
benefits to members, the public, the legislature. In 
the last five years the budget has decreased 
significantly. The number of FTE is down 4. At the 
same time the membership has increased 2300, assets 
have increased 325 million and benefits about 15 
million dollars per year. 

Mr. Nachtsheim addressed the budget issues and the 
social security issue that Flo Smith introduced. (See 
exhibits 4 and 5) 

(17A 35.22) Linda King, Assistant Administrator, Public 
Employees Retirement Division: Linda discussed the 
differences in the LFA and executive budgets. She 
presented a justification for the requested contracted 
services budget and a justification for the requested 
repair and maintenance budget. Linda presented the 
modified budget requests for computer enhancements, .4 
FTE and pre-retirement seminars. (See exhibit 6) 

Questions From Subcommittee Members: (17A 41.09) Sen. 
Regan: You said later on you were going to go in for a 
budget amendment. When will you need that? 

Linda King stated that at the time the executive budget 
was put together the agency was not aware that social 
security would not be phased out in time. It was too 
late to add the position back when the agency 
discovered social security would not be phased out in 
time. 

The committee recommended that the agency ask for the 
position now rather than submitting a budget amendment. 

(17B 18.28) Rep. Swysgood: Why is it limited to 25? 
(reference to the pre-retirement seminars) 

Linda King answered that because the seminars are an 
interactive session and spouses attend, if there are 
more people it's too hard to have interaction and 
exchange of ideas. It becomes too much of a lecture. 

(17B 19.19) Rep. Swysgood: How many staff people work 
these seminars? 
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Linda King stated that she is the only staff person 
from the department. People come in and give 
presentations on different issues on a volunteer basis. 

HEARING ON DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION: GENERAL SERVICES 
DIVISION 

Presentation and Opening Statement: 
brief overview of the agency. 

Tape No. 17b 

Pam Joehler gave a 
(See exhibit 7) 

List of Testifying Proponents and What Group They Represent: 

Dean Blanton, General Services Division 

List of Testifying Opponents and What Group They Represent: 

Eugene Fenderson, Business Manager, Laborers Local #254 
Jim Murray, Executive Secretary, Montana State AFL-CIO 
Senator Chet Blaylock, Montana State Senate 
Representative William Menahan, Montana State House of 

Representatives 
Ed Molyneaux, Janitor, Laborers Local #254 

Testimony: ( 17B 27.05) Gene Fenderson, representing 
Laborer 254, addressed the survey done by the 
legislative auditor which recommends privatization of 
several in-house services performed within the Capitol 
complex. He felt that the audit didn't take into 
consideration several problems, thereby rendering the 
survey unfair to those employees that will be directly 
affected by privatization. (See exhibit 9) 

(17B 40.48) Jim Murray expressed the concerns of 
organized labor regarding privatizing of public 
service. He feels that the constant threat of lay-offs 
caused by privatization has been demoralizing to state 
employees. He cited the "outrageous failings" of the 
federal defense contracts due to privatization. 

(17B 44.17) Ed Molyneaux, a janitor representing 
Laborer 254, stressed the importance of having proper 
equipment. He stated that the current crew performs 
quality work as well as doing quantities. 

(17B 47.11) Senator Chet Blaylock testified to the 
lack of care during the 1985 session, when the Capitol 
complex was under the care of a private janitorial 
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service. He also explained that the Capitol print 
shop, located in the basement, is there because of a 
poor job done by the previous private sector printer. 
Senator Blaylock doesn't believe going to privatization 
will save the State money in the long run. He stressed 
that benefits such as medical insurance are as 
important to these workers as they are to every family. 

(18A 8.28) Robert Henry, Laborer 254, expressed his 
concern that it's hard to convince people on welfare to 
go to work when they can make more money on welfare. 
By going to privatization, where there are no benefits, 
the people would probably have to collect welfare and 
food stamps. That would end up costing more money than 
retaining the present system. 

(18A 10.56) Rep. William Menahan opposed privatizing 
the cleaning of the Capitol. He was on the committee 
in 1979. He said the air was cleaner down in the mine 
than in the Capitol. He stated the contractors only 
used minimum wage employees. Oftentimes personal items 
were missing and there was never any way to find out 
who had taken the items. Rep. Menahan said the Capitol 
was a disgrace to the state of Montana when the 
cleaning was privatized. 

( l7B 24.27) Dean Blanton, Administrator of General 
Services gave an overview of the agency. (See exhibit 
8) (18A 28.24) Mr. Blanton explained that the prices 
presented of $3.00 per square foot in FY90 and $3.02 
per square foot in FY9l is based upon the $151,000 
savings by going to private contractors for janitorial 
services. Dean Blanton discussed the budget issues. 
He stated that $15,000 of the $62,000 requested above 
the LFA level is to replace the parapet cap at the old 
liquor warehouse. Mr. Blanton presented photos of this 
project to the committee. The additional money, 
$46,900 is to replace the carpet at the OPI building at 
1300 11th Avenue. Again, pictures were presented to 
the committee. Mr. Blanton addressed the need for 
equipment. Other budget issues were briefly addressed. 
(See exhibit 10) 

Questions From Subcommittee Members: (17B 33.21) Rep. 
Quilici: Do you have an idea what these nine or ten 
recommendations you made in the event that they would 
go to privatization would cost? 

Gene Fenderson responded that he didn't know the dollar 
amount because they've just started working on this. 
However, he did point out that most of the 
recommendations carne out of an article published by 
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NACO, the national arm of MACO (Montana County 
Commissioners Organization). It was an in-depth study 
saying if you're going to privatize, one of the things 
you need to do is treat your employees with human 
dignity. 

(17B 37.27) Sen. Regan: You make reference to the two 
employees who are close to retirement, what's the 
average length of service? 

Gene Fenderson said he didn't have exact figures but 
since the downturn in economy in the last six or seven 
years the workforce has become much more stable than it 
used to be. 

(17B 38.08) Sen. Regan: What's the average hourly rate 
of these employees. 

Gene Fenderson said all of the employees are grade 7. 
Their salaries are probably about $6.05. 

(17B 38.28) Sen. Stimatz: You mentioned that 
approximately ten years ago we went from the private to 
this in-house. I was here when we had the private 
deals and they weren't emptying our waste baskets, they 
weren't sweeping the floors and there was a lot of 
disgruntled employees among these private contractors. 
What has changed in the privatization? Are they going 
to be paying their people more money? If you pay 
somebody $3.35/hr he can't live on that and you'll have 
a disgruntled employee on your hand and we'll go right 
back to the unswept floors and whatever else. You 
certainly won't get any windows washed. 

Gene Fenderson responded saying he agreed. It's a 
syndrome of what government does, it contracts out and 
pays $3.35/hr and then we have to supplement people 
with food stamps and medical care because they cannot 
afford either one of those at $3.35/hr. 

(18A 2.18) Sen. Regan: I've noticed something that has 
taken place, particularly in Billings, where larger 
stores like K-Mart and Target have gone to a system of 
hiring part time helped. They have literally staffed 
their whole stores with women, primarily, who are hired 
for half time and thereby, they do not pay any kind of 
benefits. This is one of the things that has happened 
in an attempt to cut down the overhead. As I look at 
this program I wonder if this is not an extension of 
that same kind of thing where they hire a worker half 
time and escape all fringe benefits, any responsibility 
that way and then I suppose, expect that individual to 
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get another job to earn a living and still be without 
any kind of medical benefits which we pick up in the 
state one way or another. Are these going to be full 
time employees? I don't understand how you can run a 
system that way. I know I was here ten years ago. I 
quite agree. I think the most disgusting part of the 
cleaning was the lavatory. They were not done. 

Dean Blanton responded saying he wasn't sure if, in the 
private sector, the contractor has full time or part 
time employees. 

(18A 4.20) Rep. Swysgood: Is it possible that the 
private contractor who is offering these services could 
appear before the committee to answer some questions? 

Rep. Quilici stated he had hoped to see them at the 
hearing. He said the committee will request them to 
appear. 

(18A 5.48) Sen. Regan: I really would like to pursue 
this question of to what extent part time help will be 
used because I really do not see how you can save great 
sums of money if you are paying minimum wage to an 
individual. 

Rep. Quilici said he would request the potential 
bidders for the contracts to appear before the 
committee so they can be asked specifically what kind 
of wages they're paying, what kind of benefits and if 
they're willing to hire people who are already working 
within state government. 

(18A 6.50) Rep. Quilici: Mr. Blanton, do you have a 
list of the potential contractors who want to bid on 
this? 

Mr. Blanton said he could provide a list of current 
contractors that are cleaning in the other buildings. 

(18A 7.23) Rep. Swysgood: How many other buildings in 
the capitol complex are private contractors presently 
taking care of? 

Mr. Blanton said they are taking care of all the other 
buildings except the Capitol, the Historical Society, 
the Mitchell building and the Labor building. 

(18A 7.44) Rep. Swysgood: Has there been any 
indication or any disruption amongst those employees 
who work for them of dissatisfaction. 
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Mr. Blanton responded that there was no dissatisfaction 
that he was aware of. 

(18A 30.41) Rep. Swysgood: How many square feet (of 
carpet needs to be replace)? 

Mr. Blanton responded that the building is 20,125 
square feet. 

(18A 30.58) Sen. Stimatz: What building is that and 
who's in it? 

Mr. Blanton stated it is the OPI building. 

(18A 31.19) Sen. Regan: OPI is in four buildings. Is 
there any chance you could get OPI together? 

Mr. Blanton said they have tried and it just is not 
possible. 

(18A 32.04) Pam Joehler: The base amount in the 
buildings and ground maintenance budget is $83,600 and 
they were requesting an additional $60,000 for these 
two new projects. Why can't these new projects be 
prioritized among what you do for the $83,600? Why do 
you need an additional, why can't you take it out of 
your base operating budget? 

Mr. Blanton said that's the figure that includes the 
capitol building fund and we can't accomplish near the 
projects around the capitol complex for that small 
amount of money. So, we're putting some of these 
special ones in to be included in the operational 
expense. 

(18A 35.01) Sen. Stimatz: Does your rental charge 
include janitorial service? 

Mr. Blanton said yes. 

HEARING ON DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION: MAIL AND 
DISTRIBUTION BUREAU 

Tape No. 18A 

Presentation and Opening Statement: Pam Joehler discussed 
the differences between the LFA and the executive 
budgets. (See exhibit 11) 

Flo Smith addressed the agency's modified request for 1 
FTEmail clerk position to cover the increased 
workload. 
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List of Testifying Proponents and What Group They Represent: 

Dean Blanton, General Services 

List of Testifying Opponents and What Group They Represent: 

None. 

Testimony: (18A 47.19) Dean Blanton addressed the budget 
issues. (See exhibit 12) He said the agency needs an 
additional .5 FTEmail clerk position to cover the 
increased workload due to the addition of the Lottery 
Division, Highway Traffic Safety Division, Crime 
Control Division, Drivers' Improvement Bureau and the 
Highway Patrol Division as users of central mail 
services. An additional .5 FTEmail clerk will be 
needed to cover the increased workload that will take 
place when the Department of Fish, Wildlife and Parks 
joins the central mail operation. He also presented 
the need for increased spending authority for postage. 
(See exhibit 12) 

Questions From Subcommittee Members: (18A 45.39) Sen. 
Stimatz: What is presort and where does it break down? 

Mr. Blanton said the breakdown occurs by zipcode. The 
presort discount savings comes from having 500 pieces 
in the same 5 digit zipcode. 

(18A 46.36) Sen. Stimatz: If one city has three or 
four different numbers like 701, 702, 703 is each 
zipcode a presort? 

Mr. Blanton said that they would all go into the same 
presort for one city. 

(18B 8.36) Sen. Regan: I am always very suspicious 
when someone says if we don't do it, we'll have to shut 
the door. If you don't have the money up front you 
borrow the money don't you? 

Mr. Blanton said the agency has in the past. He said 
they really do need the cash flow to operate though 
because each time a postage meter is filled they have 
to take the money with them. 

HEARING ON DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION: PROCUREMENT AND 
PRINTING 
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Tape No. l8B 

Presentation and Opening Statement: Pam Joehler gave an 
overview of the agency. She explained that the 
Procurement and Printing Division is a combination of 
two former divisions (Publications and Graphics and 
Purchasing). When the administrator for the 
Publications and Graphics Division left state 
government the department decided to combine the two 
divisions into one. They saved money (about $26,000 
each year) because there is just one division 
administrator instead of the two they formerly had. 
For budgeting purposes, this division has five budgets. 

PURCHASING AND PRINT COORDINATOR PROGRAM BUDGET: Pam 
explained that most of the expenditures included in 
this program is for printing that is sent out to 
private vendors. Pam presented the budget issues. 
(See exhibit 13) 

Flo Smith presented the agency's modification request 
for an increase in spending authority for private 
printing of $600,000 in FY90 and $800,000 in FY9l. Flo 
explained the bid process for printing sent to private 
vendors. 

INTERNAL OPERATIONS PROGRAM: Pam Joehler gave an 
overview of the program budget. (See exhibit 16) The 
LFA included estimated 3 1/2% annual inflation 
allowance for paper costs and the executive budget did 
not include that. It makes a difference of about 
$12,000 in the first year and about $27,000 in the 
second year in the operating budget. 

PUBLICATIONS AND GRAPHICS ADMINISTRATION PROGRAM: Pam 
Joehler stated this program shows about a 6 1/4% 
increase from the current biennium to the 1991 
biennium. Between FY88 and FY90 there is a significant 
increase in operating expenses because the bureau has 
changed its method of acquiring photocopy pool goods 
and services. The differences between the LFA and 
executive budgets were discussed. (See exhibit 17) 
Pam discussed the issue concerning funding for the 
program. It is funded through proprietary funds, there 
are no general funds involved. The agency establishes 
rates and applies those rates to user agencies. There 
is an overhead rate applied to cover the cost of the 
people working there. 

List of Testifying Proponents and What Group They Represent: 

Marvin Eicholtz, Procurement and Printing 
Gary Wolfe, Procurement and Printing 
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List of Testifying Opponents and What Group They Represent: 

None. 

Testimony: Purchasing and Print Program (lSB 25.36) Marv 
Eicholtz stated that in the purchasing and print 
coordinator program the one area that concerns him is 
in the area of inflation. The executive budget did not 
allow any inflation and if the agency doesn't receive 
that they will have to request a budget amendment. 
(See exhibit 14) 

Internal Operations Program: (lSB 27.04) Marv Eicholtz 
explained this program is responsible for duplicating 
for the state. He expressed concerns in the areas of 
repairs and maintenance. (See exhibit 15) 

Publications and Graphics Administration Program: (lSB 
35.52) Marvin Eicholtz explained the photocopy pool is 
a pass through situation. The agencies are charged a 
per copy charge, his division bills the agencies, the 
vendor bills his division and they pay the vendor. He 
discussed the budget issues. (See exhibit IS) 

Marvin discussed a modified request. This request is 
for $600,000 in FY90 and $SOO,OOO in FY91. This is for 
spending authority for pass through printing. Marvin 
indicated they now estimate their needs at $1.2 million 
in FY90 and $1.6 million in FY9l over the amount 
included in the LFA current level budget. (See exhibit 
19) 

Questions From Subcommittee Members: (lSB 18.49) Sen. 
Regan: What percentage of printing is being bid out 
currently? 

Marvin Eicholtz stated that approximately 70% of the 
dollars that flow through Publications and Graphics are 
bid out to the private sector for printing. 40% of the 
dollars that flow through P & G goes to out of state 
vendors. 

(18B 20.44) Would you tell me about how that travel 
project came to be bid, who got it and what was the 
rationale for it? 

Marvin Eicholtz said that on the last travel job they 
did spec it out so that in state vendors could do the 
job and when the bid came in there wasn't one in state 
vendor who cared to participate on the project. 
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Gary Wolfe, bureau chief, explained that the state bids 
out jobs for the Travel Promotion division of commerce. 
Most of the jobs that are bid out are extremely high 
volume runs with some of the vacation guides, winter 
guides, summer guides. There are press runs of 100,000 
or 200,000 copies. These are types of jobs that 
require efficient equipment. Particularly, we look at 
those types of printing firms that have heat set web 
presses where they put the job on with paper at one end 
and run it off to the other end and you have a finished 
product. Montana vendors don't have that type of 
equipment and we've tried to incorporate some of their 
requests into the bids to allow more lenient delivery 
time. The last time we tried that, Montana vendors did 
not reply. 

(18B 23.45) Sen. Regan: I was told that they had the 
capability of doing that job but that the problem was 
the turn around time that was being demanded and they 
felt that it was an artificial turn around time. Would 
you comment on the turn around time? 

Gary Wolfe explained it was a very large run for the 
summer guide that was bid in the winter time with a 
quick delivery of about 30 days. Some of the Montana 
vendors were requesting that the delivery be spread out 
to a 90 or 120 day delivery. We had no problem 
receiving bids with the 30 day delivery from out of 
state vendors. If the state had gone along with the 
extended delivery, before that time had elapsed, they 
were already sending out another bid to have additional 
copies printed up. So if we would have accommodated 
the Montana vendors the project wouldn't have been 
completed. 

(18B 32.14) Sen. Regan: What kind of an overhead rate, 
what percentage is that? 

Marvin Eicholtz responded that there are different 
rates for the different things they do. For the 
photocopy pool there is an overhead of 5%. 

(18B 34.01) Sen. Stimatz: Can you explain how this 
thing works? I see copy machines allover the capitol 
here. Do they own their own or are these under your 
control? 

Marv Eicholtz said it's both ways. There are about 140 
machines in the pool. About 97 of those machines are 
with the private vendor; he provides the machines and 
the agency pays price per copy on the machines. 
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(18B 34.46) Sen. Stimatz: Do the agencies bring the 
work to you? 

Marvin answered the agencies come to his office and ask 
to be a part of the pool. Upon their request a machine 
is put in at their operation and the maintenance is 
handled through the photocopy term contract with the 
private vendor. 

(l8B 41.28) Sen. Stimatz: Would you explain this pass 
through printing? How does the agency get his order in 
and get his job back? 

Marvin Eicholtz stated all requests go through 
Publications and Graphics. The agency goes to P & G 
with a printing request. They decide it's going to go 
to a private vendor. They write the specs and send it 
out for bid to the private sector. They award the bid 
and monitor the contract. When the printing job comes 
back they examine the invoice to see that the printer 
did exactly what he was supposed to do. The agency is 
billed by P&G, they pay P&G, and then P&G pays the 
vendor. 

(l8B 42.24) Sen. Stimatz: Is there a minimum that an 
agency can use that service? 

Marvin Eicholtz said that is a determination that is 
made in house. If it's a very small job it will 
probably be done in house. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Adjournment At: 11:30 a.m. 

.-'~.c2~ 
~ JOE QUILICI, Chairman 

JQ/ml 
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ARCHITECTURE & ENGINEERING DIVISION 

BUDGET DIFFERENCES 

PERSONAL SERVICES 

LFA applied a 4 
Services Budget. 

percent vacancy savings factor to the Personal 
OBPP's recommendation was 2 percent. 

TRAVEL 

OBPP recommended retaining the requested current 
state travel of $2,180 through the next biennium. 
all out-of-state travel from this division's budget. 

REPAIR & MAINTENANCE 

level out-of­
LFA removed 

OBPP recommended funding an additional $3,136 for maintenance 
costs on seven personal computers. LFA included only current 
level of $748 for both fiscal years. 

EQUIPMENT 

lFA recommended 52,500 be included in the equioment budget. 
deleted all funds for the equipment budget. 

OBPP 
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PUBLIC EMPLOYEES RETIREMENT DIVISION 
BUDGET DIFFERENCES 

PERSONAL SERVICES 

LFA applied a 4 percent vacancy savings factor to the Personal 
Services budget. OBPP's recommendation was 2%. 

CONTRACTED SERVICES 

LFA made a $3,000 reduction for a contract for local police 
actuarial evaluations. They also reduced system development 
costs in FY 90 for the new retiree computer system by $5,180 to 
base. $5,300 in FY 90 and FY 91 and $2,000 in FY 91 were delet~d 
from printing costs. $ 6,300 was deleted from both years for 
photocopier costs from the State's photocopier pool. 

REPAIR AND MAINTENANCE 
- -

LFA excluded the $800 requested over base for computer parts not 
covered by the maintenance contract in both FY 90 and FY 91. 
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PUBLIC EMPLOYEES RETIREMENT DIVISION 
MODIFIED LEVEL 

Because of the growing responsibility for maintaining a current 
update to all members' accounts and correct actuarial 
information, enhancements must be made to the retirement 
division's "active" computer system. 
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PUBLIC EMPLOYEES RETIREMENT DIVISION 
MODIFIED LEVEL 

The agency is requesting an additional .40 FTE service "buy-back" 
technician position. Currently 1.60 FTE are assigned to 
determine eligibility for, calculate costs of, and explain 
statutes and rules in the "buy-back" area, which is insufficient 
to stay abreast of the i~creasing work load. 
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( PUBLIC EMPLOYEES RETIREMENT DIVISION 
MODIFIED LEVEL 

Four pre-retirement seminars are offered in various parts of the 
state in conjunction with the Professional Development Center 
each year. Each seminar is limited to 25 members. Since more 
than 700 retirees are added to the retirement rolls each year, it 
is proposed to double the number of seminars in order to make 
valuable pre-retirement 'information available to more potential 
retirees. 



VISITOR'S REGISTER , 

AGENCY(S) 

-0L~Vtl-...A<-w-,_1----,9"'t"O,"-,"11<-.Lt-<.-L.--.jd1r:-5"--'1· --,,~~4AU(~~SUBCOMMI TTEE 

DATE t/rzjru 
DEPARTMENT 

NAME 

---------------------

REPRESENTING SUP- OP­
PORT POSE 

IF YOU CARE TO WRITE CO~ENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT. 
IF YOU HAVE WRITTEN COMMENTS, PLEASE GIVE A COpy TO THE SECRETARY. 

FORM CS-33A 
Rev. 1985 



./ PUBLICATIONS & GRAPHICS 
MODIFIED LEVEL 

This reque~t is to allow for the continuation of auditing 
.printing procurement. Auditing of vendor invoices is in 
compliance with Section 18-7-106 MeA which requires that the 
Department of Administration monitor all printing claims prior to 
payment. 

The Bureau is having a problem catching up to the pass-through 
printing needs because the Bureau is budgeted at base while 
agency printing needs are increasing. Pass-through printing bas 
increased dramatically because the Legislature through HB 39 
transferred the vocational technical centers from local school 
districts to the Board of Regents and the 50th Legislature passed 
HB 84 which imposes a statewide 4% tax on the users of hotel, 
motel or campground accommodations to promote tourism in Montana 
and the Montana State Lottery was created by the electorate 
through passage of Referendum 100. Also, printing contracts that 
were let prior to the start of pass-through printing are now 
starting to come through us. Examples are "Montana, the Magazine 
of Western History" and "Montana Outdoors". These types of 
projects are not in the Goods for Resale (pass-through) base. 
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PERSONAL SERVICES 

PUBLICATIONS & GRAPHICS BUREAU 
PROGRAM 53 

OPERATIONS - PHOTOCOPY POOL 

LFA applied a 4% vacancy, savings factor and OBPP recommended 2%. 

GOODS PURCHASED FOR RESALE 

Administration originally requested $75,000 and had verbal 
approval on. this amount. For some reason, OBPP only gave us 
$37,500. LFA further decreased this amount to $25,000. We need 
$75,000 to maintain the pool with its present participants next 
biennium. The photocopy pool has resulted in a savings of 
approximately $. Ol/copy over the previous method of purchasing 
photocopiers. As a result, more agencies are participating in 
the pool. Since the photocopy pool term contract was started a 
year ago, the number of contract machines has increased from 71 
to 91 or 37%. 
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PUBLICATIONS & GRAPHICS BUREAU 
PROGRAM 52 

PUBLICATIONS & GRAPHICS OPERATION 
BUDGET DIFFERENCES 

PERSONAL SERVICES 

LFA applied a 4% vacancy' savings factor and OBPP recommended 2%. 

CONTRACTED SERVICES 

LFA did not include $2,500 in FY 90 and FY 91 for contracted 
graphics arts. 

REPAIR AND MAINTENANCE 

LFA did not inc 1 ude $ 9 , 156 in FY 90 and FY 91 for increased 
duplicating machine maintenance. The maintenance contract was 
rebid in FY 89 and the successful vendor was $9,156 higher than 
our previous contract. We have the option to renew this contract 
in FY 90 and FY 91. 

GOODS PURCHASED FOR RESALE 

LFA provided for inflation on paper costs at 3.5% ($11,797) for 
FY 90 and 7% ($27,592) for FY 91. OBPP did not allow for 
inflation. 
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PERSONAL SERVICES 

PUBLICATIONS & GRAPHICS BUREAU 
Program 51 

PURCHASING & PRINT COORDINATION 
BUDGET DIFFERENCES 

LFA applied a 4% vacancy' savings factor and OBPP recommended 2%. 

GOODS PURCHASED FOR RESALE - PASS THROUGH PRINTING 

LFA provided for a 3.5% inflation factor ($70,486) for FY 90 and 
a 7% inflation factor ($140,972) for FY 91. OBPP did not allow 
for inflation. 
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CENTRAL MAIL BUREAU 

MODIFIED LEVEL 

An additional .50 FTE mail clerk position is requested to cover 
the increased workload due to the addition of the Lottery 
DIvision, Highway Tr.affic Safety Division, Crime Control 
Division, Drivers' Improvement Bureau and the Highway Patrol 
Division as users of central mail services. An additional .5 FTE 
mail clerk position is requested to cover the increase~ workload 
that will take place when the Department of Fish, Wildlife and 
Parks joins the central mail operation. 

An increase of $98,832 each fiscal year in spending authority is 
needed for postage. This is an estimate of the amount needed to 
process the mail for the Department of Fish, Wildlife and Parks. 
This will allow FWP to take advantage of pre-sort mail discounts, 
estimated to be an $8,300 savings annually. 
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Now I would like to go into what I think is the responsibility of the 
administration and the legislature if this state is going to privatize any 
part of government. 

Yesterday the Helena Chamber of Commerce said that it wanted to support decent 
pay raises for all State employees. I would hope that they will join me in 
helping the laid-off State employees affected by privatization efforts along 
the following lines: 

1. Whenever possible establish a "no lay-off" contracting out 
policy. 

2. Reduce the government work force through attrition rather than 
through lay-offs. 

3. Require contractors to offer the right of first refusal to 
affected government employees for all job openings. 

4. Give priority consideration during the competitive bid process 
to firms that agree to hire displaced government workers. 

5. Protect transferred employees against pay reductions. 

6. Tie management pay levels to productivity improvements and 
cost reduction to encourage contracting out. 

7. Set aside a percentage of the savings from contracting out 
for job retraining and placement. 

8. Offer early retirement benefit packages to workers displaced 
by contracts. 

9. Reimburse public employees for lost pension benefits as a 
result of leaving the government. (Note: two custodial 
employees of the Department of Administration are eligible 
for retirement in 1990, and will have their pension benefits 
seriously reduced as a result of their positions being 
eliminated and replaced with contract services. 

10. Reserve all in-house service job openings for workers 
displaced due to contracting out. 
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January 17, 1989 For further information 
contact: 
Eugene Fenderson, 442-1441 

For Immediate Release 

For the record, my name is Gene Fenderson. I am the Business Manager for 
Laborers Local #254 and we currently represent the custodians, security guards 
and maintenance crew for the Capitol Complex as well as many other workers 
across the State of Montana. 

First of all, I would like to address the survey done by the Legislative 
Fiscal Office during the interim since the last legislative session, which 
recommends the contracting out of several in-house services performed on and 
within the Capitol Complex. 

We do not feel that it is fair to compare apples to oranges. The survey 
leaves out problems of management at the time the survey was taken, newly 
hired personnel in mid-management position who were not trained for their 
responsibility in overseeing the cleaning of these buildings and the desire of 
some management personnel to see these services privatized in order to ease 
their own workloads. 

The survey was further limited by a number of factors, including the 
following: 

A lack of knowledge on the part of the auditor in completing the 
survey of custodial services, for example: 

The difference in what it takes to do the window washing in a tall 
building versus those in a one- or two-story building; 

The difference in cleaning old buildings versus new ones; 

The amount of human traffic in each building. 

Additionally, the study fails to address the matter of why at one time all 
State-owned buildings in Helena were privatized and the Legislature returned 
to in-house services. 

I also question why the Department of Administration has suggested that 
fifteen workers be laid off, but the Department will still require the same 
number of management employees. 

....ARTCRAFT 



Page 2 
Program 08 
Budget Issues 

Changing of lights in Senate & Old Supreme Court Chambers. 
To change lights in the Senate chambers using scaffolding 
normally takes about 4 days, 3 men a day or 96 hours. 

Other uses: Exterior building repair and painting. 

Replace parking lot lights 

DNRC Buiding frequent work on solar screens, the motorized 
screens get stuck, must set up scaffolding each time. 

Museum lobby and exhibit areas, change lights 



( 

CONTRACTED SERVICES 

General Services Division 
Program 08 

Budget Issues 

OBPP recommendation for Janitorial & Caretaker Service was the 
Division's budget request of $775,145 in FY90 and $784,585 in FY91. 
LFA recommendation gave current level of $727,073 plus approximately 
$4,400 for inflation each year. Approximately $43,000 short in FY90 
and approximately $53,000 short in FY91. (This is for contracted 
services from the private sector and not for state employees.) 

REPAIR AND MAINTENANCE 

OBPP recommendation for Buildings and Grounds Maintenance was the 
budget request of $150,318 in FY90 and $88,288 in FY91 which included 
two major maintenance projects. LFA reduced this figure by $61,705 in 
FY90 to bring funding back to current level. This did not allow for 
mair,tenance and upkeep of two new acquisitions at 1400 8th Avenue and 
1404 8th Avenue estimated to be $4,148.00 per year. The two projects 
that were funded in the OBPP budget were Parapet Cap Replacement - Old 
Liquor Warehouse - $15,030 and Carpet Replacement at 1300 11th Avenue­
$46,900. 

OTHER EXPENSES 

OBPP recommendation for Assessments was the budget request of $21,570 
in FY90 and $25,821 in FY91. This additional funding covered an 
expected increase of 19.8% each fiscal year and the acquisition of two 
new pieces of property. LFA reduced this request by $6,680 in FY90 and 
$10,931 in FY91 to current level. Current level does not cover the i 
cost of assessments paid in FY89. 

EQUIPMENT 

LFA reduced equipment request to $6,000 each fiscal year of the next 
biennium. 

The contracting of in-house janitorial service would eliminate the need 
for janitorial equipment. 

$8,900 for computer equipment was requested. Since all State agencies 
are required to start on-line edit and entry July 1, 1989 the division 
needs up-dated equipment and additional memory capability to meet these 
requirements. 

$10,000 requested for a Man Lift. 
following: 

Man Lift will be used for the 



ESTIMATED COST SAVINGS BY CONTRACTING 
THE CURRENT IN-HOUSE JANITORIAL SERVICE 

FYE '88 IN-HOUSE JANITORIAL $296,234 + 431,508 SQ. FT. = $.6865 PSF 

FYE '88 CONTRACTED JANITORIAL $179,612 + 536,678 SQ. FT. = $.3347 PSF 

DIFFERENCE IN COST PER SQUARE FOOT = $.3518 PSF 

431,508 SQ. FT. X $.3518 = $151,804 SAVINGS BY CONTRACTED SERVICES 

ESTIMATED SAVINGS BY CONTRACTING: 

F.Y. '90 

$151,804. 

F.Y. '91 

$151,804. 

This change will result in a reduction of the square foot rental rate. 

F.Y. 1990 - $3.00 per sq. ft. 
F.Y. 1991 - $3.02 per sq. ft. 

SUE\COMPARE2.JAN 
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GENERAL SERVICES DIVISION 
OVERVIEW 

The Division consist of two (2) separate programs. 

Program 08 - General Services 
Program 13 - Central Mail 

HR _____ _ 

PROGRAM 08 The General Services Program is responsible for the 
operations, maintenance, and security of 38 buildings in 
the Capitol Complex and the Helena area. 

To accomplish the responsibilities the program provides a wide range of 
services that include security, space management, utilities, mechanical 
maintenance (HVAC, electrical, plumbing), elevator maintenance, 
locksmith service, sanitation service, general repair & maintenance, 
painting, remodeling/construction, parking facilities, janitorial and 
pest control services. These services are provided through a 
combination of in-house staff and contracted services. 

During the current biennium the rental rates were $2.97 per square foot 
in FY88 and $3.08 per square foot in FY89. The proposed rates for the 
1991 biennium are: 

FY 1990 - $3.00 per square foot 
FY 1991 - $3.02 per square foot 

The lower rates per square foot are directly related to the reduced 
cost of contracting the in-house janitorial service. 

Curr~ntly this program is funded 88% proprietary and 12% general fund. 

PROGRAM 13 The Central 
based State 
service, (2) 
(3) metering 
operation of 

Mail operation serves the majority of Helena 
agencies with (1) deadhead interagency mail 

sorting and delivery of in-coming U.S. mail, 
and processing of out-going U.S. mail, and (4) 
the Post Office in the Capitol Building. 

Central Mail has 590 mail accounts for state agencies and processed 
2,817,397 pieces of mail from Decemher 1987 to D~cemh.pr 1988. ~hp 
addition of several new accounts during the biennium has resulted in 
overspending our personal services budget by more than 1,200 hours a 
year. This concern is addressed in our modified request. 

I 
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PUBLIC EMPLOYEES' RETIREMENT BOARD 

MODIFIED LEVEL BUDGET REQUESTS 

Computer Enhancements. The executive budget proposes an additional $83,400 in 
FY 90, only, for enhancements to the agency's "Active Computer System" in order 
to maintain an acceptable level of production by the agency. Because of the 
growing responsibility for maintaining a current update to all members' 
accounts and correct actuarial information, the following enhancements must be 
made to our current system: 

Program rewrite for "Service Buy-Backs" 
Correction of Social Security Number 
Changing Interest Rates 
Duplicate Payroll Reports 
Allow input of Additional or Late Reports 

This computer system is the oldest computer system still in operation in state 
government and it is extremely "brittle." Enhancements are expensive since 
they must be made with extreme care in order to avoid overloading the system, 
causing it to crash. 

"Buy Back" .4 FTE. Until January, 1988, only 1.0 FTE was assigned to 
determine eligibility for, calculate costs of, and explain statutes and rules 
in the service "buyback" area of the retirement systems. Because the work load 
had become backlogged over 10 months, a .6 FTE position was assigned to this 
service area. The continuing workload as of July 1, 1988 required the 
allocation of .4 FTE from another position to the additional .6 FTE, resulting 
in a total of 2.0 FTE assigned to service "buybacks" since July 1, 1988. 

The executive budget requests a modification for FY 90-91 to increase Position 
03822, on a permanent basis, to 1.0 FTE because of the agency's continuing 
workload in the service "buy-back" area. The modification would increase the 
agency's Personal Services budget by $6,629 in FY 90 and by $6,682 in FY 91 
under the current pay plan. 

If this budget modification is granted, .4 FTE currently allocated on an 
interim basis to the buy-back position will be returned to Position 03821, 
resulting in Position 03821 returning to 1.0 FTE as of July 1, 1989. If this 
modification is not approved, Position 03821 will remain at .6 FTE during the 
next biennium. 

Pre-Retirement Seminars. CUrrently, 4 pre-retirement seminars are offered in 
various parts of the state in conjunction with the Professional Development 
Center each year. Each seminar is limited to 25 members (plus interested 
spouses); therefore, the maxirrrurn number of participants is now limited to 
100/year. Since more than 700 retirees are added to the retirement roles each 
year, the executive budget proposes to double the number of seminars (from 4 to 
8 each year) in order to make valuable pre-retirement information available to 
more potential retirees. The cost of the additional seminars would be $3,510 
each year during the next biennium. 



During December, 1988 a photocopy pool photocopier was installed at this 
agency. It is our current estimate (with only one month's experience with this 
machine) that we will require approximately $4,800/year for our photocopies-­
down $1,500 each year from the executive request, but an increase of $4,800 
each year over the LFA recommendation. 

JUSTIFICATION FOR REPAIR AND MAINTENANCE BUDGET 

During the FY 88-89 biennium, this agency switched internal computer systems 
(from a Honeywell Mini Computer to an IBM Microcomputer Token Ring Network), 
saving substantial funds in annual rental and maintenance fees while increasing 
user access and compatibility with the state's computer network. 

The executive budget requests $2,729 each year for maintenance contracts for 13 
IBM PC's and 6 IBM Printers, plus an additional $800 each year for repairs not 
covered under maintenance contracts. The LFA budget does not include the $800 
for repairs not covered under maintenance contracts. 

Under our computer hardware service agreement, we must purchase parts which are 
not under separate manufacturer warranty. Since installation of the 13 PC's 
and 6 printers, we have had to replace a hard disc, the disc drive and screen 
(under warranty at that time) and 6 printer heads (@ $39.95) for a total of 
$239.70. We also have encountered 18 paper jams on large print jobs which have 
cost us $990 not covered by maintenance contract. 

We expect to continue to encounter the foregoing types and frequencies of 
repairs not covered by the maintenance contract, as well as the likely 
replacement of monitor screens (@ $452/screen), preventative maintenance (12 
hours @ $55/hr = $660/year), and software problems not covered by warranty 
(4/year @ $32/hr. = $128). 



was on-line for only 5 months during FY 88 and no modifications to this system 
occurred ~ur ing FY 88 (the "base" year), the current level budget base for 
systems development costs can not be expected to cover the additional $5,200 
estimated by ISO to perform these system modifications during FY 90. 

The FY 88 base budget does not include any expenditures for modifications to 
the "old system" since all efforts in this area were geared toward completing 
the new computer system. The systems development costs for the new system do 
not show in the FY 88 base since the costs were paid by budget accruals from 
previous years when the Legislature specifically appropriated funds for the 
redesign of this computer system. 

We are requesting an additional $5,200 be appropriated, in FY 90 only, to cover 
11 specifically-identified computer modifications requiring the systems 
development services provided by ISO. 

Printing Costs. The executive budget includes $17,470 in FY 90 and $10,470 in 
FY 91 for printing costs for the division. Included in our printing 
requirements are legally required annual financial reports of the retirement 
systems, annual membership statements, federal and state tax forms, as well as 
publication of retirement system actuarial statements, handbooks, newsletters, 
agency forms, and other miscellaneous printing. 

The LFA has recommended $5,300 less in FY 90 and $2,000 less in FY 91 for 
printing. Since our only "optional" printing costs (those not mandated by 
state or federal law or regulation) of that dollar magnitude are for retirement 
system handbooks, our ability to publish this public information will be 
severely limited. 

Funds to publish retirement system handbooks were not appropriated during the 
last Legislature so we have not reprinted PERS handbooks since 1985 and we have 
been completely out of those 1985 handbooks since May of 1988. This agency 
currently has requests for over 5,000 PERS handbooks "on-hold" -- waiting for 
publication of the new books. Game Wardens and Highway Patrol Handbooks have 
not been printed since 1981 -- and the Highway Patrol Retirement System was 
completely revamped in 1985, so the 1981 handbooks that some members have are 
completely wrong. The Firefighters Unified, Judges and Volunteer Firefighters 
Handbooks are even older and we do not have a current supply of those books. 

Because the 39,000 members of the 8 retirement systems are spread over a large 
geographical area, because turn-over occurs at a rate of approximately 10% each 
year, and because each session of the Legislature makes dramatic changes in 
retirement statutes, it is important and cost-effective to provide this 
essential information to retirement system members through the updating, 
printing and distribution of these handbooks. 

Photocopy Pool Charges. Until December, 1988, this agency has made the 
majority of its photocopies on a photocopier purchased in 1985 on a state 
contract; however, that photocopier is worn out. As an alternative to 
purchasing a new machine and paying for a maintenance contract and supplies, 
the executive budget includes $6,300/year for photocopies through the photocopy 
pool. 

The LFA budget has not included photocopy pool charges in their recommendation 
because they were not aware of what estimates for those charges would be. 



Security obligations. However, now it is clear that this program will not be 
phased out until 1992 or later. 

Therefore, the current level executive budget request for 18.6 FTE is actually 
1.0 FTE short of our current minfmum staffing needs. Since it was too late to 
change the executive budget request when we learned of our continuing need for 
the Social Security position, we now anticipate the need to request an 
additional 1.0 FTE as part of the budget amendment process. 

status of Position 03821. It is our understanding the House Appropriations 
Committee has proposed to eliminate a .6 FTE position which was vacant between 
12/22/81 and 12/29/88 (Position 03821) from the current level executive 
request. Such action would result in 18 FTE assigned to this agency for the 
next biennium. 

Position 03821 was originally filled by a 1.0 FTE Grade 15 Programmer-Analyst 
who left employment because of disability on 12/21/81. The position has been 
allocated only .6 FTE since July 1, 1988 and is temporarily "underfilled" on a 
full-time basis from 12/30/88 until 6/30/88 by an Admin. Clerk III, which will 
utilize all but 200 hours available in this position during FY 89. 

If this position is available on July 1, 1989, we anticipate filling this 
position at least at a grade 14 in order to redistribute the current work 
overload in the Operations Bureau -- a situation caused when the position 
originally became vacant and responsibilities of the position were absorbed by 
other agency staff. In addition, the agency is now required to produce annual 
actuarial valuations by GASB Statement 5 (Governmental Accounting Standards 
Board) and we. are required by Legislative Audit exception to complete a 
computer system for the Volunteer Firefighters' Pension System. Without this 
position, it will be literally impossible to meet our accounting and actuarial 
responsibilities within established time frames. 

JUSTIFICATION FOR CONTRACTED SERVICES BUDGET 

Local Police Retirement System Actuarial Valuations. The current level 
executive budget includes $3000 to be paid on contract with Hendrickson, 
Miller, & Associates, Inc., Actuarial Consultants, for the statutorily required 
valuations of the local police retirement systems. The LFA has not included 
this amount since it is a statutory appropriation. 

While 19-10-205 requires the department to contract for this valuation, it 
should be noted that the statute appropriates the payment of the contract (not 
to exceed $6000 in any fiscal year) to the state Auditor, not the retirement 
systems. Since insufficient funds are available in the premium tax fund during 
October when the local police actuarial valuations are completed, the 
retirement division pays the $3,000 to the actuary and is reimbursed by the 
State Auditor when insurance premium taxes become available to reimburse the 
retirement system. 

In order to continue to pay the actuary within a reasonable time frame under 
the terms of the contract, $3,000 for the local police valuations needs to be 
included in this agency's budget for FY 1990. 

Systems Development Costs -- "Retiree Computer System. n The PERD' s new 
"Retired Computer System" has been on-line for less than one year and 11 
modifications to the new system have already been identified. Since the system 
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Public Employees' Retirement Board. The Public Employees' Retirement Board 
udministers eight public retirement systems and the state Social Security 
program. The board is administratively attached to the Department of 
Administration which provides the division's staff, legal counsel, payroll 
services, and submits the agency's budget. Appropriations to the Public 
Employees Retirement Board are made totally from the investment earnings on the 
retirement system trust funds. Funding and staffing levels of this agency are 
completely separate from and have no impact on the funding and staffing levels 
of the Department of Administration or any other agency of the State. 

Retirement Programs. The eight retirement systems administered by the agency 
include the Public Employees', Judges', Sheriffs', Game Wardens', Highway 
Patrol, Municipal Police, Firefighters' Unified, and the Volunteer 
Firefighters' Retirement Systems. The combined membership of the systems 
approaches 39,500 active and inactive members and the trust funds have combined 
assets in excess of $819 Million. In addition, the retirement division pays in 
excess of $55 Million each year in retirement benefits to 10,742 retirees. 

Since July 1, 1983, trust fund assets have grown by more than $325 Million, 
membership increased by over 2,300 members, the number of retirees receiving 
monthly benefits has increased by over 2,700, and annual retiree benefits have 
grown by over $18 Million, annually. In contrast, the current level executive 
budget reflects a decrease of 4 FTE's and total biennium costs which are 
$168,270 less than appropriated for the 1984-1985 biennium. The annual 
administrative budget of the retirement systems is .09% (.0009) of the 
retirement systems' assets -- at latest comparisons, the lowest cost rate for 
any public retirement system in the US. 

Social Security Program. While the state no longer collects and deposits SS 
contributions, this agency retains responsibility for the reconciliation and 
adjustment of pre-1987 Social Security contributions until Calendar Years 1984 
through 1986 have been closed out through final audit agreement. SSA refuses 
to close out audit years 1984 through 1986 until the final determination on the 
Modification 309 dispute ($39 Million statutory assessment) and we expect the 
State Social Security Program will continue at its present level at least 
through the next biennium. In addition, the state will continue to retain 
contractual responsibility for extending new SS coverage and modifying existing 
SS coverage agreements for employees of the state and its political 

-i 

,. 
J 

subdivisions. • 

JUSTIFICATION FOR PERSONAL SERVICES BUDGET 

Current Level Executive Budget Request. The executive budget requests 18.6 
FTE's in the current level budget (down from 19.6 FTE in FY 88 and 89 and down 
from 22.75 FTE in FY 82 and 83). 

The current level executive level budget request (18.6 FTE) already reflects 
the proposed elimination of a 1.0 FTE Audit Technician in the Social Security 
program due to the previously anticipated phase-out of the state's Social 

• 



( 

J 

SOCIAL SECURITY $39 MILLION STATUTORY ASSESSMENT 

On March 9, 1988, the Social Security Administration (SSA) levied a $39 
Million statutory assessment against the state for SS contributions on salaries 
of part-time employees excluded from SS coverage under the conditions of 
Modification 309 of the State-Federal Social Security Agreement. The SSA 
contends Modification 309 was erroneously entered into by both SSA and the 
State and that SS contributions are now due and payable since 1984. 

The State contends that Modification 309 is a legal agreement and that no SS 
contributions are due for the class of employees excluded from SS coverage 
under that agreement. ~owever, if administrative and judicial review find 
Modification 309 is not a legally binding document, it is the State's position 
that the contributions which would be due the federal government approach $1.4 
Million based on the actual salaries of employees previously excluded from SS 
coverage by Mod. 309. 

Montana's appeal of the statutory assessment is in the administrative review 
stage. It is currently before the SSA Associate Commissioner at the Office of 
Operational Policies and Procedures, with the State's "Freedom of Information" 
request for copies of SSA documents relating this issue having been turned down 
because of a type of "attorney/client" privacy privilege. Although no time 
frame is prescribed for a decision, ultimately a final administrative review 
will be conducted by the Commissioner. 

When the Commissioner's written findings are received, the State has two years 
in which to file a petition for judicial review in Helena federal district 
court. A determination at this level concludes the appeal process. 

In the event that the SSA prevails on the issue of liability, arrangements for 
payment would be dependent upon the amount of that liability. It is likely 
that interest would be charged on the amount due from the time liability is 
accepted or determined. 
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